
 

  

PROCEDURE FOR ACCESS TO THE SCHOOL 
 

 
Regarding the latest regional statement (n.511 of 11th June 2020) we will be implementing 
the following measures: 
 
1. We recommend every single employer/teacher/student not to come to school in case of 
bodytemperature higher than 37.5° or any other flu-like manifestation. Only employers, 
certified teachers and students properly enrolled at the exam they would like to take, all 
identified as not COVID-19 suspect are allowed to enter to the scholastic headquarter of 
“Scuola Bottega”; the control is done at every single access through the measurement of 
body temperature with ultrasonic thermo-check or similar, without any contact between the 
instrument and the dermis, to guarantee common safety. If body temperature is equal or 
higher than 37.5° C , the person must go back home, where afterwards he will be contacting 
his/her doctor or the Continuing Care Service, or, just in case, the toll-free regional dedicate 
numbers to communicate the occurrence. 
 
2. From the moment you enter school ,  you must wear the mask . 
3. All users (teachers, students, tutors, etc.), considering the prolonged sharing of rooms , 
will have to wear a mask to protect the respiratory tract for the duration of the activities 
and undertake a frequent hygiene of their hands with sanitizing products. 
 
4. During the examinations, school will be providing hand sanitizer with alcoholic solution, 
and sanitizer spray for every surface. All the equipment used at the exam will be sanitized 
between two students with a device able to sanitize through hydrogen peroxide. 
 
5. In order to avoid any form of gathering, especially for students, access to the school will be 
realized atfixed number. For this purpose, we recommend full cooperation of any employer, 
teacher or student, who should be avoiding any form of unnecessary gathering also outside 
school. There will be 40 minutes between two exam sessions. 
The exam will be conducted orally and no lab will be used so those rooms will be accessible 
only with prior authorization. 
 
During the exams, the official schedule for the candidates will be temporarily 
cadenced so that every student will remain at school only for the time 
necessary. There will be 40 minutes distance between two exams and more 
rooms will be used in order to have enough time for the indoor spaces 
sanitization; the candidate will be leaving school straight after the fulfillment of 
the oral exam. 

 


